
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 

October 6, 2011 
 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Lenna Watson at 12:06 p.m. 

 

 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:   Tawny Espinoza 

     Lenna Watson 

      David McIlnay 

     Scott Coleman 

Bart Dickson  

Dr. Scott McBrayer 

     Dr. William Findlay 

     Jim Doody (Ex-Officio) 

     

Board Members Absent:    

  

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

     Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

     Mike Vendegna, Parks Superintendent 

     Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

     Doug Jones, Golf Superintendent 

     Mike Mendelson, Head Golf Pro 

 

    

Item 2: Approve Minutes  

David McIlnay moved to approve the September 1, 2011 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board minutes.     

Tawny Espinoza seconded. The minutes were approved unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:     Yes  7     0 No  

 

 

Item 3: Golf Update  
Head Golf Pro Michael Mendelson thanked Doug Jones and Rob Schoeber for allowing him the 

opportunity to work for the City, and provided a brief synopsis of his background. Mr. Mendelson 

expressed his excitement to work closely with the VCB on expanding and growing the business. In 

addition to working with the Recreation Division’s STARS program, he intends to work with the local 

schools in the community to begin providing golf programs for the youth. The golf in the schools 

programs allow for teaching the basics of golf, in which they use birdie balls that are restricted in flight. 

Doug Jones discussed the recent reduction in junior fees, in an effort to encourage the juniors to come 

play. The golf courses are also now offering a new cost saving program, in which a kid can play free on 

the weekends with a paying adult.  

 

Doug Jones reported the rounds at Lincoln Park are down 3,200, but are up 5,500 rounds at Tiara Rado.  

Due to the poor economy and the area now having more golf courses, the rounds are nowhere near what 

they were years ago. Mr. Jones also discussed other reasons for the low numbers, including the 

numerous rain storms during the weekends, and the fact that many of the golfers are the energy workers 
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who have now moved away. The 2012 fee structure is being decreased at Lincoln Park, in order to 

further separate the fees between the two courses. New programs to generate additional business are 

being discussed, such as a couples “Dine and Nine” package. Rob Schoeber expressed the City’s 

appreciation for Mike Mendelson and Doug Jones, stating they are the best combination of a Golf Pro 

and Golf Superintendent he has seen. 

  

Doug Jones provided an update on the new irrigation system, stating the old system utilized 900,000 – 

1,000,000 gallons of water a day; the new system is averaging around 700,000 gallons per day.   

 

Jim Doody asked about the trees that have died at Lincoln Park.  Mike Vendegna responded that this has 

been an ongoing battle for the Forestry crews, due to the fact the water source for the trees has 

completely changed since the time they were originally planted (40-50 years ago), which is making it 

very difficult to keep the trees alive. Staff is consistently planting new and different trees in an ongoing 

effort to replace those that are dying.   

 

 

Item 4: Hawthorne Park Update 

Rob Schoeber reported on the Hawthorne Park neighborhood picnic, stating staff received very good 

feedback from the residents.  Comments included that there is a much better feel for the park now, due 

to the efforts being made by the City. Staff intends to continue working with the neighborhood to help 

make the park a good experience for everyone who visits.  

 

 

Item 5:  Lincoln Park Renovation Project  

Mike Vendegna reported on the upcoming Lincoln Park renovation project, stating the planning has 

begun, due to the gracious contribution from City Council to be allocated to bringing the parks facilities 

back up to safety regulations. Lincoln Park is currently very run down and desperately needs a 

renovation, as it is one of the most heavily used parks in the system. The renovation process will begin 

with a couple of community meetings and partner meetings, in order to determine what the needs are of 

the users. The final plan will be a combination of the community input and the staff’s design, in order to 

serve the community better. Areas that will not be included in the renovation are the golf course and the 

swimming pool. Staff’s current recommendation includes the construction of two new restroom 

facilities, and possibly a new playground and shelter roof repairs. Tawny Espinoza stated she is a strong 

advocate for building a “family” restroom at the park. Traci Wieland stated the process will be very 

similar to the design process for Rocket Park, in which staff gave the community the opportunity to 

brain storm, then applied for a GOCO grant. The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board and the City 

Council members will be receiving invitations to the community meetings. Lenna Watson expressed the 

importance of the Board members attending the meetings, and suggested Joe Prinster be invited, stating 

he has a vested interest in the area. Tawny Espinoza mentioned this might be an opportunity to involve 

students from Colorado Mesa University, as there may be some interested in helping with this type of 

community project.   

 

Item 6:  Project Updates 

Traci Wieland reported on the Lincoln Park waterslide, stating the contractor was in town last week for 

the CPRA conference, and was able to go down the slide and see many of the problems for himself. He 

is now working with the multiple subcontractors that were involved in hopes of finding a resolution. The 

slide was installed in late 2008 and was running in 2009, but is now closed, due to the safety issues 
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resulting from the numerous mistakes made during the installation. Traci Wieland stated the City 

Attorney is now involved.  

 

Mike Vendegna stated Parks Crews are in the planning stages for numerous playground upgrades, a 

major pump renovation at Canyon View Park, and approximately 8-10 other projects that he will present 

to the Board at a later date. Staff is very excited to be able to repair many of the existing safety issues 

and/or replace the non-working equipment.   

 

Rob Schoeber reported the stadium project is going smoothly and is still ahead of schedule. To date, the 

two stair towers and the elevator tower have been completed, and the dugouts, which are twice the size 

of the old ones, are in the process of being constructed. Mr. Schoeber stated the architect and contractor 

are working out fantastically and have worked around the City events flawlessly. The speaker, that was 

tested a few weeks ago, was found to have excellent sound, unfortunately, the quote came back much 

higher than originally discussed and it is no longer an option.  

 

Rob Schoeber briefly discussed the minor league baseball team contract, stating City Council has given 

Laurie Kadrich authorization to move forward with negotiations.   

 

Item 7:  For the Good of the Community   
Scott Coleman reported he had done quite a bit of research regarding the homeless population in Mesa 

County. Mr. Coleman found that the Police Department, Department of Human Services, and the 

Catholic Outreach do not keep any statistics on the homeless population, stating he received the majority 

of his information from the Grand Valley Coalition for Homeless. (See attached report) The Catholic 

Outreach did tell him that their day center used to see approximately 40 people a day and are now seeing 

over 100 people a day. Homeward Bound reported of the 768 homeless identified in 2011, 50% are 

considered “chronically” homeless. When Mr. Coleman asked if there was any trending data, none of 

the agencies had a solid answer. The Board thanked Scott Coleman for following up on this research. 

Jim Doody reported there is currently discussion taking place with the Grand Junction Housing 

Authority regarding the purchase of a hotel that could possibly be used as a public/private operation for 

single resident units. The hotel would have Case Managers to help the homeless make the transition into 

society, while promoting sobriety and good health.   

 

Dave McIlnay discussed the recent newspaper article about the potential purchase of private land 

between the Lunch Loop and the rest of the trail. Rob Schoeber stated the request has come from the 

Trust for Public Lands, in hopes of securing 130 acres near Tabeguache Trail. The proposal would 

provide an opportunity to preserve the area for open space.    

  

Item 8:  Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 1:11 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administrative Specialist 
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